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I am a quadrillionarire chapter 2855-Townlet Pescado. 

Three people were sitting across from David in the chief’s living room. 

In addition to Cy and Peach, Jade was also among them. 

After recovering his memory, David actually admired Jade a little. 

Not many women had this kind of perseverance. 

It was a pity that the two of them were not from the same world. 

He had not solved his problem with his women yet, so how could he possibly 
provoke women again? Wouldn’t that be asking for trouble? 

So, he chose to turn a blind eye to Jade. 

“Old Master Cy, I’m here to say goodbye to you this time.” David got straight 
to the point as soon as he sat down. 

Upon hearing this, Cy looked indifferent, as if he had expected it. 

On the contrary, Peach and Jade’s hearts tightened. As they were staring at 
David, their breathing became rapid. 

Although they had expected it, they still could not accept it in such a short 
time. 

Peach was holding back her tears. 

“Well, Master David, I knew you would leave sooner or later. Townlet Pescado 
can’t accommodate you, but I didn’t expect this day to come so soon,” Cy 
sighed. 

“Thank you, Old Master Cy and Peach, for caring for me. I will come to see 
you again if I have the opportunity.” 

“Master David, I want to ask you a question.” 



“What is it?” 

“Have you regained your memory?” 

“Yes! I have recovered all my memories, and since there are very important 
things waiting for me to do, I have to leave.” David nodded. 

“Then… Can I know your true identity?” Cy asked with a hint of expectation. 

He felt that David’s identity would certainly be complex. 

Once Cy knew who David was, he could use it to bluff people when Townlet 
Pescado encountered danger in the future. 

David thought about it and felt there was no need to lie and hide this matter, 
so he said honestly, “Old Master Cy, to be honest, I am not from Planet 
Gorgon, but from the universe. I was injured in a battle and fell into a deep 
sleep. When I was floating in the void, I was attracted by the gravity of Planet 
Gorgon and fell into Lake Pescado. Eventually, you rescued me, and now that 
I have recovered my memory, I still have to finish what I have not finished.” 

After David finished, Cy and the others looked at him blankly, with 
expressions of disbelief. 

Did David just say that he was not from Planet Gorgon but outside of Planet 
Gorgon? 

This was beyond the three’s expectations. 

They thought about who David might be but never thought he was not from 
this planet. 

“D-Did you just say that you are from outside Planet Gorgon?” Cy asked with 
wide eyes. 

“Yes! Old Master Cy. Planet Gorgon is the most inconspicuous living planet in 
the universe. Compared with other living continents, it is like the gap between 
Village Pescado and the largest city on Planet Gorgon, or even worse. If you 
have the opportunity in the future, you can go out and have a look. That is the 
real stage for mankind.” 

The three of them were speechless for a long time. 



They were genuinely shocked by David’s words. 

After a while, Cy smiled bitterly and said, “Master David, you think too highly 
of me. My lifelong wish is just to visit several major cities on Planet Gorgon. I 
won’t even dare to dream about leaving Planet Gorgon and going to the 
universe.” 

“Old Master Cy, don’t be discouraged. As long as you don’t give up, 
everything is possible. I will leave you with something useful for your 
cultivation. It’s not too late to start now.” 

David’s words made Cy and the others’ eyes light up. 

After the conversation just now, their dream was no longer limited to Planet 
Gorgon but the stars. 

However, no matter how hard they tried, it would still be impossible, judging 
from their normal development. 

Yet, if David was willing to help, who would not want to go higher? 

“M-Master David, I don’t think this is appropriate! You have done enough for 
Village Pescado, and we won’t dare to ask for anything more from you,” Cy 
refused repeatedly. 

Of course, he did not genuinely want to refuse. He was just embarrassed to 
accept David’s gift again. 

After all, he had helped Village Pescado become Townlet Pescado; now, they 
no longer had to worry about food. 

“Old Master Cy, don’t say that! After all, I was the one who broke the peaceful 
life of Village Pescado. Plus, this is nothing to me.” 

“Then… Thank you, Master David!” 

“Don’t be so polite. It’s what I should do.” Then, the two sides chatted for a 
while. 

Suddenly, Jade asked, “Master David, can I ask you a question?” 

“What is it?” 



“What’s your strength now?” 

 

 


